
 
 
Poplars and Willows as Bioengineering Tools 

The New Zealand Poplar and Willow Research Trust is offering national training 2-
day workshops for new and experienced practitioners: 

When: Tuesday 11 February - Wednesday 12 February 2025 

Where: Hawke's Bay 

Day 1 - 10.00am -4.30pm  

Classroom style workshop 

Day 2 - 9.00am-3.30pm  

Field trip including drop off at Airport 

Cost: $750.00 - Member Councils will receive a $250.00 discount. 

Presenter: Ian McIvor and Tony Dunlop 

REGISTRATIONS 

These will remain open till 28 January 2025 

To register email Rachael Armstrong - Rachael.Armstrong@hbrc.govt.nz 

Workshop Programme 

 Using poplar and willow in bioengineering 
 Research supporting the bioengineer 
 Role of nurseries to support River Groups 
 River engineering in the region 
 Tools and resources for the practitioner 
 Field visit to river sites 
 Sites visits will include the Tutaekuri north bank to the junction with the 

Mangaone River. 

Hawke's Bay will be a good study of the impacts of Gabrielle and resilience of willow 
and poplar bioengineering. 


